
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

April 9, 2021 

(amiskwacîwâskahikan) THE CONFEDERACY OF TREATY NO. 6 CHIEFS EXTEND THEIR 
CONDOLENCES TO HER ROYAL MAJESTY QUEEN ELIZABETH II ON THE PASSING OF 
PRINCE PHILLIP 

The Confederacy of Treaty No. 6 Chiefs express their deep sorrow and extend their condolences 
to Her Majesty, the Queen and the Royal Family on the passing of Prince Phillip, the Duke of 
Edinburgh. The Chiefs of Treaty No. 6 Confederacy recognizes the unique role the Prince played 
as husband and consort of Queen Elizabeth for more than seven decades. The Chiefs recognize 
his selfless service during the Second World War and his charitable work in the United Kingdom, 
the Commonwealth and around the world since his marriage to Her Majesty the Queen in 1947.  

As allies joined together by our nation-to-nation relationship with the Crown with our Peace and 
Friendship Treaty made with Queen Victoria, we are joined in collective grief of The Queen’s 
great loss. Our historical relationship with the Crown since the Royal Proclamation of 1763, the 
Confederacy of Treaty No. 6 Chiefs are with Her Majesty the Queen, the Royal Family and the 
British people and the Commonwealth at the sad passing of Prince Philip.  His work will be a 
long-standing testimony to service and dedication.   

 

For more information or media inquiries, contact: 

 

Lisa Mills  

Confederacy of Treaty No. 6 First Nations 

lmills@treatysix.org  
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